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'Excellencies,
‘Distinguished delegates,

Ladies and Gentlemen,

It is a pleasure Fr the Division Fr Ocean Affairs and the Law of the

.Sea to provide you with an update on the implementation of the Hamilton
-Shirley Amerasinghe (HSA) Memorial Fellowship on the Law of the Sea.

Capacity-building activities are one of the core (fO
‘on numerous occasions, most recently in its resolution 72/73 of 5
December 2017, the Assembly recognized, and expressed its appreciation
Fr, the important contribution to the capacity-building of developing
countries and the promotion of the law of the sea made by the HSA
Memorial Fellowship.

The Fellowship was established in 1981 to assist government oficials
-and other professionals from developing States to acquire additional
knowledge on the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, in
order to promote its wider application, and to enhance specialized
| .experience in maritime afair and related disciplines.

As of 2018, 32 fellows from 29 developirand regional organisations in imporant fora and brocesses related

to ocean afairs and the law of the sea.
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It is therefore critical that awards u
implemented continuously consistently and thg
made available to this end. | note in this regs
funds, no awards were made from 2007 to 20C
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Let me recall that the General Assembly,
oceans and the law of the sea, urged St
stakeholders to make voluntary financial cont
Fellowship, so that a regular award may be gra

We therefor thank States who have mac
32 fellowships possible, and strongly encourage
support of future fellows. The Division remain
question in this regard.

Thank you.



